

'An Academy to be Proud of'

9th November 2020

Executive Headteacher | Mr C. Lickiss BSc (Hons), NPQH Headteacher | Mr M. Kilmurray BA (Hons), NPQH Lytham Road | Blackpool | Lancashire | FY4 1TL t: 01253 207702 | e: admin@armfield.fcat.org.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

Firstly, I would like to apologise for the inconvenience caused due to my decision to send home the Year 8 students, within the Year 8 'Bubble'. We were advised earlier this afternoon that we have a confirmed case of COVID-19 of a child within our Year 8 Bubble.

The Department for Education guidance states 'swift action' is to be taken and the school should make 'immediate contact with Public Health England for advice', which is precisely what we have done. In the light of the information presented, I took the decision to close the Year 8 bubble to minimise any further possibility of infection or cross contamination. I fully appreciate that my decision will have inconvenienced families and may have caused concerns and anxiety. However, the safety and well-being of our children, your sons and daughters is of absolute paramount importance. Furthermore, this action does not impact upon the other Year Bubbles and indeed our Primary school. The whole point of the bubble system is to minimise any potential infection and in this regard our systems have worked precisely as intended.

The circumstances surrounding the confirmed case have been explained in detail to the appropriate authorities and upon the advice of Public Health England all Year 8 children should return to Armfield Academy on **Tuesday 17**th **November 2020.**

Please check the school website for information on remote learning. Staff have been working to produce materials and resources so that learning is not disrupted during this period.

Once again, I extend my sincere apologies for the inconvenience and anxiety caused. I trust you will appreciate the difficulties surrounding the current circumstances. However, the underlying priority guiding my decision is the safety and wellbeing of our children, staff and you, our parents and carers.

Yours sincerely,

Mark Kilmurray Headteacher



